\*\*\*\*

THE COLLEGE WEEK

\*\*\*\*

....

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community.

June 16, 1953

Vol. XXIV, No. 14

#### SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

\*\*\*\*

Tuesday 8:00 p.m. Carriage Barn
Poetry Exhibit

Wednesday 4:00 p.m. Theatre

Joint Seminar for Sculpture and Dance Departments

Thur sday Friday

\*\*\*\*\*

9:00 p.m. Theatre

"The Magic Flute", presented by Opera Workshop students, directed by Leslie Chabay.

Sunday 3:00 p.m. Carriage Parn

Piano Recital by Leonard Hokanson

#### POETRY EXHIBIT

Poems by Bennington Poets will be read, exhibited, sung and danced.

The Community is cordially invited to attend.

# JOINT SEMINAR FOR SCULPTURE AND DANCE DEPARTMENTS

Mr. Moselsio will show two of his dance films: "A Motion Picture Study of the Dance Lamentations" by Martha Graham, with an introduction by John Martin; and, "The Deer Dance and The Wedding Dance", filmed on the San Ildefanso Indian Reservation in New Mexico. Both of these were filmed and edited by Simon and Herta Moselio.

The Community is cordially invited.

#### FROM THE SECRETARY FOR PERFORMING ARTS

All property borrowed from Jennings Hall (instruments, keys, music, records, metronomes, etc.) must be returned by Wednesday, June 24th, at the latest.

#### FROM THE LIBRARY

Candidates for graduation are reminded that all Library books must be returned (or if lost, paid for) by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 22nd.

Other students are urged to return their Library books as soon as possible.

#### NOTICE TO CANDIDATES FOR GRADUATION

Seniors are reminded of the following deadlines for completion of their Senior Division Plans.

Saturday, June 20, 1:00 p.m. - For filing in the Library of the final typed copy of a written Senior Preject.

Wednesday, June 24 (Last Faculty Meeting)
For satisfactory completion of all
course requirements.

#### FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Schedule of Dates for Remainder of Spring Term:

June 15 - Final report blanks distributed to instructors.

June 22 - Final reports due in Student Personnel Office from instructors.

June 24 - Final reports distributed to counselors.

June 25 - Classes end at 1:00 p.m.
June 25, 2:00 p.m. - Special counselor
conferences to give final reports to
students.

# FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE, Cont'd.

June 26, 1:00 p.m. - Students free to leave College after this conference. June 27 - Commencement at 9:45 a.m. Houses closed and ALL STUDENTS OFF CAMPUS by 4:00 P.M.

# Schedule for Opening of Fall Term - 1953-54:

Tues., Sept. 8 - House Chairmen and all other Community Government Officers due on Campus.

Wed., Sept. 9 - New students due on Campus. (First meal served in the evening.)

Thurs., Sept. 10 - Registration for new Sat., Sept. 12 - students.

Sun., Sopt. 13 - Returning students due on Campus.

Mon., Sept. 14 - Classes bogin.

Mon., Sept. 14, 7:30 p.m. - Community Meeting.

# FROM THE NON-RESIDENT TERM OFFICE

A New York Department Store is interosted in gathering a group of junior sales consultants for their College Shop. For further information contact the Non-Resident Term Office.

# FROM THE COMPTROLLER'S OFFICE

# Notice to Seniors:

According to the regulations of the Bennington College Trustees and the common practice of other colleges and universities, all candidates for graduation from the College must have paid all their College and Town bills and returned all Library books and other College property prior to Commencement.

All Town bills must be paid by Monday, June 15th. All College bills must be paid, Library books and other College property returned by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 22nd. Failure to meet all obligations will result in students not being recommended for graduation.

#### SCIENCE FILMS

Thursday

7:15 p.m.

Barn #1

CRYSTAL GAZERS (Crystals)
PROOF OF THE PUDDING (Diet & Health)
STAR IDENTIFICATION
PRINCIPLES OF ELECTRICITY

#### ART EXHIBIT

Rassie Gifford, whose painting are now on exhibit in the Gallery until June 21st, graduated from Bennington College in 1939. She is married to Don Gifford of the Williams College English Faculty. She has studied with Simon Moselsio, Stephan Hirsch, Paul Burlin and Wallace Harrison. Her work has appeared in shows in Boston and New York, and she recently had a one man show at the Lawrence Museum at Williams College.

# NOTICE!

Cricket Hill residents gently but firmly request that children, accompanied by an adult, wade in the pool only at these specified hours:

Monday through Friday - 2:00-4:00 p.m. Saturday - 10:00-12:00 a.m. Sunday - Pool CLOSED.

### FOR SALE

Brand new Toaster, Westinghouse DeLuxe for \$18.00 (List price \$22.00). See Harvey Lichtenstein, Box 260.

### A CASE OF CATS

Will the students who bought the Golffing kittons at the Carnival, please get in touch with Mrs. Golffing right away. The kittens needn't be taken before the end of school but should be claimed, otherwise they will be given to others who are interested in them.

# FROM THE SWITCHBOARD

Beginning Monday, June 22nd, all Telephone and Telegraph service will be on a Cash Basis. All candidates for graduation must pay their Switchboard bills before 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 22nd. All Switchboard bills must be paid in full before leaving College for the Summer. Because the Fiscal Year ends on June 30th, we would appreciate payment of all Faculty and Staff Switchboard bills before that date.

All students, including local students, married students living off Campus and graduates are expected to sign themselves out before leaving Campus for the Summer. Each student must sign out in person and no sign—out slip will be accepted that has been made out by one student for another. It is important that the address be clearly written so that mistakes will not be made in for—warding mail.

# FROM THE POST OFFICE

First Class Mail can be forwarded without additional postage and all First Class mail received at the College during the Summer will be forwarded to the address on the sign-out slip.

Second, Third and Fourth Class mail cannot be forwarded without additional postage. Packages will be re-addressed and sent "Express Collect", unless other arrangements are made to forward them. Small pieces of Second Class mail will be held and placed in boxes when College reopens in September. Large pieces of Second Class mail, such as magazines, newspapers, etc., will be destroyed unless a deposit of cash, adequate to cover the postage for mail you wish forwarded, is left at the Switchboard.

Forms can be secured at the Switchboard, and if you wish your Second Class mail forwarded, please fill out the form and return it with an adequate amount of cash to cover forwarding charges.

# FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT

# To: Student Waitresses

Students who intend towork in the Dining Halls next semester must notify

# FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT, Contid.

Mrs. Wilson before they leave College. Waitresses are expected to report for "waiting-on" the first day they return.

#### FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

On Tuesday, June 16th, a leaflet entitled TRANSPORTATION ARRANGEMENTS will be put in each student's postoffice box. Please read this over carefully and, if you wish transportation for yourself to the bus or railroad station, or, if you wish your trunks, suitcases, etc. shipped, be sure to fill out the lower part of this leaflet and get it turned in at the Superintendent's Office as soon as possible. The sooner these are turned in, the more likely you are to have your luggage arrive at its destination when you desire it to.

#### FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

The Rummage Sale was a huge success and went off very smoothly. The next event on the program is a Used Book Buyer who will be here June 19th. He will buy on the porch here at Commons if it is a nice day.

REMEMBER, if you have furniture to sell next September, make two copies of your list, one to the Store and one to Winnio Knapp. Your furniture will be picked up and stored until the sale. Everything must be tagged with your name and the price.

We have a customer for a bicyclo. Does anyone want to sell one cheap?

#### FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

All equipment borrowed from the Infirmary, such as hot water bettles and ace bandages, if not returned by June 20th will be billed to the person who borrowed them.

Ali drugs and medications will be on a cash basis starting Monday, June 15th.

There are still medications in the refrigerator ordered by people going abroad. If yours are among them, please inform us what you wished done with them.